/PG E Portland General Electric Company
\ / 121 SW Salmon Street o Portland, Oregon 97204

PortlandGeneral.com

March 28, 2017

Public Utility Commission of Oregon
Attn: Filing Center

201 High Street, S.E.

P.O. Box 1088

Salem, OR 97308-1088

RE: UE 311 Withdrawal of Advice No. 16-11, Schedule 149, Environmental
Remediation Cost Recovery Adjustment

Portland General Electric Company (PGE) originally filed Advice No. 16-11 on July 14,
2016, with a requested effective date of August 17, 2016. This filing was consolidated
with dockets UM 1789 and UP 344 by Order No. 16-270. By Commission Order No. 16-
229, PGE'’s Advice No. 16-11 was suspended for further investigation not to exceed six
months from August 17, 2016. The Commission then issued Order No. 17-056
extending the suspension period for an additional three months to allow parties time to
resolve outstanding issues and for the Commission to complete its investigation.

On March 2, 2017, the Commission issued Order No. 17-071, adopting the Stipulation
between PGE and parties in the consolidated dockets. Order No. 17-071 ordered PGE
to file new rate Schedule 149 with prices set to zero and to become effective the same
day as the Order was issued. PGE submitted Advice No. 17-08 as a Compliance Filing
on March 2, 2017. The Order (17-071) did not state a permanent suspension of Advice
No. 16-11. In consultation with PUC Staff, PGE now withdraws the original advice filing,
No. 16-11.

Should you have any questions or comments regarding this filing, please contact Mary
Widman at (503) 464-8223.

Please direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following email address
pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com

Sincerely,

Nacau] el
Karla Wenzel
Manager, Pricing and Tariffs
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